
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

CAMPAIGN ID: P9241| EXPIRATION NOTIFICATION 
  

CAMPAIGN 
BULLETIN 

Expiration Notification – Wheel Valve Stem Nut 
 

Reference: P9241 
Date: May 13, 2021 

 
Attention: Dealer Principal, Sales, Service & Parts Managers 
 
 
 

SERVICE CAMPAIGN 

 
***** Campaign Summary*****   
 
In 2009, Nissan launched a Voluntary Service Campaign on certain 2008-2009 Rogue, 2009 Murano, and 
2009 cube® vehicles registered in states that do not use heavy concentrations of road salt in the winter, to 
replace the Tire Pressure Monitoring System (TPMS) nut with new, more corrosion resistant ones. Nissan 
determined the material used in the nut on the Rogue, cube®, and Murano that secures the TPMS sensor 
to the wheel was not manufactured to specification and may corrode and potentially crack if driven 
regularly in areas where a heavy concentration of road salt is used. If this occurs, the nut may come out of 
the sensor causing the TPMS lamp to illuminate. If the TPMS lamp is disregarded, and the vehicle 
continues to be driven in this condition, the tire can quickly lose air pressure resulting in a flat tire.  
 
This customer service campaign and customer reimbursement for these repairs are no longer available. 
The expiration of this Voluntary Service Campaign has no effect on the status of Voluntary Safety Recall 
R0909. 
 
***** What Dealers Should Do ***** 

1. Service Comm will deactivate P9241 on any unrepaired VINs on May 13, 2021.  No further dealer 
action is required.   

 
***** Release Schedule *****  

Repair • Campaign bulletin NTB09-110 has been updated to reflect expiration of this 
voluntary service campaign.  Please discard older copies. 

Owner 
Notification • No expiration notices are being sent to customers. 

 
 
NISSAN NORTH AMERICA, INC. 
Aftersales DIVISION  

Affected Models/Years: Affected Population: Dealer 
Inventory: 

SERVICE COMM 
Expiration Date: 

2008-09 Rogue (S35) 
2009 Murano (Z51) 
2009 cube® (Z12) 

N/A N/A May 13, 2021 
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